
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 19.10.05

05.162
Notification of Absence System 

The Committee at its May 2004 meeting had agreed that a formalised system for notification of absence be piloted in 2004/5 (min 04.69 refers).  Ms S Steging presented a report on the Notification of Absence System (TLC/05/76), outlining main issues arising from the operation of the first year of the new ‘Notification of Absence’ form by students and a more structured EC1 form.   

The Committee noted that the proposed automatic electronic transmission of information to staff had not been put in place owing to the moratorium on development during the procurement of the new Student Records System.  The transmission of information to members of staff remained the responsibility of students through a paper record.  It was noted that the Business Process Change Group was willing to review the resource required for this development if it had the support of the Committee.

Faculties had been surveyed on their experience of the system and most staff and students reported no difficulty in the use of the form.  The use of the system by Faculties varied with some making its use a requirement for reporting each absence.  The benefits of the link to the EC1 process as evidence for Boards of Examiners was an important feature, but for some the connection between the Notification of Absence and EC1 forms was not considered to be clear.  

Course Directors were most concerned about the lack of accessibility of the form to staff as it was only available on the student web, using a PIN.  If the form were on the staff web, it could be distributed by staff.  Monitoring could be improved if the forms were automatically routed to the Course Director.  The Committee noted that the system needed to be able to cope with programmes with large student numbers.  

The Committee recognised the value of an effective self-reporting system to support the objectives of the monitoring processes (min 05.161 refers) and noted that more development work was needed to achieve full effectiveness.  

AGREED:

i)
that the scheme continue for the 2005/6 academic year;

ii)
that further discussions be held with Faculties with a view to a common approach being agreed;

iii)
that, in the light of ii), BPCG be asked to review the resource required for the development of the scheme.

